
SENATE BILL REPORT

SSB 5357

AS PASSED SENATE, MARCH 13, 1991

Brief Description: Directing that criteria be established
designating individuals or water purveyors as satellite system
management agencies.

SPONSORS:Senate Committee on Energy & Utilities (originally
sponsored by Senators Barr and Madsen; by request of Jnt
Sel Com on Water Resource Policy).

SENATE COMMITTEE ON ENERGY & UTILITIES

Majority Report: That Substitute Senate Bill No. 5357 be
substituted therefor, and the substitute bill do pass.

Signed by Senators Thorsness, Chairman; Saling, Vice
Chairman; Jesernig, Nelson, Patterson, Roach, Stratton,
Sutherland, and Williams.

Staff: Dave Monthie (786-7198)

Hearing Dates: February 5, 1991; February 8, 1991

BACKGROUND:

Under the Public Water System Coordination Act of 1977
(Chapter 70.116 RCW), certain areas in the state have been
declared "critical water supply service areas" because of
either a proliferation of inadequate small systems or water
supply problems that threaten reliability or quality. Within
those areas, the Department of Health, local governments, and
water purveyors have developed coordinated water plans. Those
plans designate service territories for the water utilities in
those areas. Within those service territories, no new
purveyors of public water supplies are to be permitted unless
the existing utility is unable to supply water. This
coordinated planning has led to a "satellite management"
system, where existing larger purveyors either own or operate
water systems in their service territory that are not
physically connected to their system. It is the view of many
professionals in the drinking water field that this approach
has provided better operation and management of water supplies
in these critical water supply service areas, and that such a
program, even on an optional basis, would have value in areas
of the state that have not been determined to be critical
areas.

SUMMARY:

The Department of Health is required to adopt rules under the
Administrative Procedure Act establishing criteria for
designating individuals or water purveyors as qualified
satellite system management agencies. "Satellite system
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management agencies" and "satellite agencies" are defined as
persons or entities certified by the Secretary of Health to
own or operate more than one public water system on a regional
or county basis, without the necessity for a physical
connection between them. The designation by the department
would be for ownership or operation, or both, of an existing
or proposed water system. The criteria are to include
financial integrity and operational capability. The
Department of Health shall approve satellite management
agencies that meet the adopted criteria.

Each county is to identify potential satellite agencies to the
Department of Health for areas where no purveyor has been
designated under coordinated water plans, or where an existing
purveyor is unable or unwilling to provide the service. A
preference is to be given by the counties to public utilities
or public utility districts or investor-owned utilities
subject to UTC jurisdiction. Prior to construction of a new
system, the person proposing it is to be directed by the local
agency responsible for issuing the construction or building
permit to one or more qualified satellite agencies designated
for that service area for the purpose of exploring the
possibility of a satellite agency either owning or operating
the proposed new system.

The department is to periodically review satellite agencies’
continuing compliance with the established criteria. It may
reapprove the agencies not less than once every five years.
The department may assess reasonable fees to cover the
application for approval, and the fees are to be placed in a
separate account subject to allotment under Chapter 43.88 RCW
for administration of the program.

Appropriation: none

Revenue: none

Fiscal Note: available

TESTIMONY FOR:

This bill will enable counties to utilize lists of qualified
existing water system operators to refer developers to and
avoid the proliferation of new small systems with unqualified
or incapable owners or operators.

TESTIMONY AGAINST: None

TESTIFIED: Senator Ken Madsen (pro); Senator Scott Barr (pro);
Eric Slagle, Department of Health (pro); Richard Siffert,
Department of Health (pro); Bill Liechty, Department of Health
(pro)
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